
October 30, 2020 
 

Construction Update: Single-lane closure scheduled for Saturday, 
October 31 on West Lake Sammamish Pkwy   

Due to the rain last week, King County’s contractor was not able to re-paint the lines and crosswalk as originally planned. 
They have rescheduled the work, which will involve a single-lane closure on W Lake Sammamish Pkwy, for Saturday, 
October 31 starting at 9 a.m. This work continues to be weather dependent. 

Ongoing work 

The Vasa Creek restoration and planting near the bridge on 164th Pl SE is now complete. 

Crews continue to work on both pump stations, landscape restoration, and the ornamental fence at the Sunset Pump 
Station. While crews are permitted to work Monday to Friday from 7 a.m. to 7 p.m., please note that hours may vary due 
to daylight and work progress. 

Thank you for your patience as work continues. 

 

For more information: 

• Visit www.kingcounty.gov/sunsetheathfield  
• Call the project hotline at 206-296-7800  
• Email Caryn Sengupta at caryn.sengupta@kingcounty.gov   
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